### **PUTTING US OUT THERE!**

After the last committee meeting it was decided that we would make a push to advertise the club within the community and thanks to Lesley Waller, we have managed to get press releases in two newspapers – the Salisbury Journal, and the Salisbury and Avon Gazette. Believe it or not, these started life as two identical items. Oh well! Mustn't grumble. There may be more to come too! Thanks again Lesley.

12 Salisbury & Avon, September 11, 2023

#### News

## Club open to new members as season restarts

"WHAT could be better than playing competitive bridge on a Monday evening? Well, winning I guess might be!"says Nigel Lewis, chair of Sarum Bridge Club.

"On Monday, September 4, bridge playing restarts and the good news is that we will have room for you to join us. We invite all those of you who are interested in playing competitive bridge in a friendly local club to come along.

"Sarum Bridge club meets in the Cricket Club on the Wilton Road in Salisbury three times a week.

"We are affiliated to the EBU, and the Wiltshire Contract Bridge Association and our doors are always open to new members and visitors.

"Our premises are disabledfriendly (there is a lift to the first floor) and there is a bar where refreshments can be ordered. There is a large, free car park.

"Monday and Wednesday evenings are competitive evenings and play starts promptly at 7pm. Members are asked to be at the club by 6.45pm.

"On Thursday we hold a social session, starting at 2.45pm with members being asked to arrive by 2.30pm."

Table fees are £3.00 for members and £4.00 for visitors. The annual membership fee is £10.00.

# Sarum Bridge Club open to kicks of

BE A Chorister For A Day, music event that traditionall marks the start of the choris recruitment season, returns Salisbury Cathedral on Saturday, October 7, offerin afternoon of fun and singing girls and boys (school years and 4) who are interested in joining the Cathedral Choir.

As well as meeting curre choristers and taking part in lively and friendly Evenson rehearsals conducted by the cathedral's director of music David Halls, the children to the cathedral and school and given high tea in the atmospheric undercroft in the Bishop's Palace.

There's time for play on school lawn too – a chance let off steam before taking p in a special Evensong with t cathedral choristers.

David Halls, director of music said: "This is a great opportunity to learn about tl cathedral and what being a chorister entails. We are ver lucky here because we have boys choir and a girls choir

## Families e the Amesh

Words and photos Steve K

DOZENS of families partic Amesbury Scarecrow Trail of Sunday, September 2.

Thirty-three scarecrows v around the town, in shop wi businesses.

Well-known characters, f rhymes to cartoons, films to

